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WEST CENTRAL FLORIDA RYAN WHITE CARE COUNCIL
WOMEN, INFANT, CHILDREN, YOUTH AND FAMILIES (WICY&F) COMMITTEE
SUNCOAST HOSPICE ST. PETE
THURSDAY, AUGUST 24, 2017
10:00 A.M. – 11:30 A.M.
MINUTES

	CALL TO ORDER
	The meeting was called to order by Paula Delgado, Chair at 10:13 a.m.

	ATTENDANCE

	Members Present:  Paula Delgado, Fanya Excellent, Mabel Gonzalez, Shayla Hobbs, Mary Frances Jones, Janet Kitchen, Kamaria Laffrey, Maureen Oginga, Guttenberg Pierre, Bernard Washington
Members Absent:  Holly Beaver, Alex Cario, Lisa Conder, Daphne Dieudonne, Lourdes Llorens, Barbara Szelag, Ayakao Watkins
Guests Present: Geneva Galloway, Sylvie Griffiths
Recipient Staff Present: None
Lead Agency Staff Present: None
Health Council Staff Present:  Katie Scussel


	CHANGES TO AGENDA
	None

	ADOPTION OF MINUTES


	The minutes for July 27, 2017 were approved (M: Jones, S: Oginga).  


	CARE COUNCIL REPORT
	The Care Council met on August 2, 2017. Official business included: election of the new Chair (Charlie Hughes) and Vice-Chair (Kamaria Laffrey). 

The Recipient informed the Council that they are in the process of reviewing the request for applications (RFA) for the Part A procurement, to be released in September.  

The Lead Agency reported that the end of quarter expenditure report will be available at the next Resource Prioritization & Allocation Recommendations (RPARC) committee meeting and that they have an overall goal of being 95% spent, with most departments already reporting 99% spent.

Members discussed the recent Florida Medicaid Health Alert regarding changes to the Project AIDS Care (PAC) waiver. The waiver will be discontinued on January 1, 2018.


	WOMEN/ YOUTH/ CONCERNS/ UPDATES 


	Positively U had their Pillow Talk event on August 5th. There was a turnout of 21 women from different backgrounds including HIV, substance abuse, and domestic violence. There were conversations on empowerment and education and the tone felt very intimate. Overall, the event was a strong success and another one will be planned for this fall.  
On August 1st there was a Town Hall Community Resources Fair at the Childs Park YMCA. There were representatives there speaking to attendants about changes in the healthcare system and how to get more involved politically. There were about 25-30 people in attendance. Help Us Help U did HIV testing and tested about 6 people.  


	FALL EVENT, NOVEMBER 2017


	Members discussed this year’s fall event. Members confirmed that the room at Metro Wellness in Tampa has been booked for November 16th. This year’s event theme will be a game night. There will be bingo, family feud, and giant jenga. Paula Delgado has a contact at Metro who may be able to do the catering. Members decided on a Thanksgiving menu including turkey, ham, mashed potatoes, stuffing, salad, and pies. Sylvie Griffiths will handle RSVPs from Metro in St. Pete and Paula will handle RSVPs from Metro in Tampa.



	COMMUNITY CONCERNS/ ANNOUNCEMENTS 

	The Positive Living conference will be September 15th-17th in Fort Walton Beach. Positively U will be doing a workshop on disclosure. The SERO Project will be providing a training on Friday night during the conference. More information will be available on the InfoShare. 
The United States Conferences on AIDS (USCA) will be on September 7th-10th in Washington, D.C. For those who are unable to attend, there will be a series of webinars available on the USCA website. 



	ADJOURNMENT

	There being no further business to come before the Committee, the meeting was adjourned at 10:58 AM.
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